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#4 Winter 99/00

From the Editor,

Well this Fall and Winter as many of you know I have not gotten as much done with the  site as I would have liked. My response time for getting information posted to the site has been pathetic at best and for all that I am sorry, so I have decided to cut my salary for this position by half (0/2=0) Hopefully this spring my performance will improve and I can give myself a raise. Meanwhile I have added a little here and there. The biggest item I have worked on is to get the Edel owners manual that people are always asking for online. The manual isn’t much but I have not been able to scan it at a resolution and file size that I was happy with in several attempts. I am trying to keep any files small enough to be downloaded in a reasonable time and so far the file sizes are enormous unless the resolution is degraded to the point of unreadability. If anybody has any experience with this please feel free to volunteer information. 

John Gahrmann

Edel Site Editor

WINTER

Winter is the time of year when we sit inside and dream of Caribbean breezes and warm sunshine while looking outside and seeing gray skies. It is also when I think over the past season and try to condense the experiences and learn from them. This past year we had one good long cruise and a lot of frustrating ones. The good cruise was a four-day excursion on Lake Lanier in Georgia. I learned a lot about living aboard a small cruiser. The frustrating cruises were mostly due to the ancient outboard that provides auxiliary propulsion for Edelweiss.  After rebuilding the starter several times this season and finally succumbing to a mysterious overheating problem in the early fall our sailing activity was just about eliminated. 


Well, to make a long story short we purchased a new Mercury 5 hp longshaft outboard just after Christmas. We have already had the boat out a few times since and all I can say is WOW! What a joy to be able to count on the auxiliary to start when you need it.  Since the new motor has both internal and external tanks we will probably be able to extend our cruising options to the coast this year. It also has a lot more power than the old 4.5 hp probably due to the prop configuration. The longshaft has so far eliminated the problems with the prop lifting free of the water, although I have not yet taken the boat out in any real seas with it.


As with any boat there are always things that need to be fixed or maintained. The small amounts of teak on my 665 are in need of care again after two winters. After reading the reviews in the latest Practical Sailor I am going to try one of the more durable finishes, depending on what’s available at the local West Marine. 

 FLEET MEET

Does anyone know if Garry Jones (gmj@globalserve.net ) ever succeeded in organizing a get together in the Toronto region this summer?

ROSTER

In the future I plan on making the fleet roster a separate page, Either attached to the newsletter or as a standalone document. Mostly this would make it easier to publish. Does anyone have any preferences? BTW it has grown to 43 owners so far and still going.

